
Dean’s Remarks • March 24, 2023

Dear SPS Community,

We are more than halfway through the semester and I know that you are
immersed in your studies and working hard. As we enter the home stretch, I
hope that you are taking time for selfcare. As I am sure your parents and loved
ones have told you, being at college is a balancing act. Eating right, sleeping
well, exercising, and taking timely breaks from your studies are all necessary
for us to function optimally. With Spring upon us, I would encourage you to go
out outdoors and enjoy time with friends in the sunlight. Some amazing days
are ahead.

NYU announced this week that the 2023 Commencement speaker will be
Sanna Marin, the Prime Minister of Finland; and the honorary degree
recipients include the Nobel-winning chemist Carolyn Bertozzi and American
Ballet Theater principal dancer Misty Copeland.

At NYU SPS, we have several events lined up for you in the coming weeks
that will broaden your horizons. One of my favorites is NYU SPS Global
Village. It’s a fun, social event where we share traditional foods, cultures, and
experiences of our community. I hope to see you all there.

I am also proud to announce the opening of the NYU SPS Purple Pantry. Our
goal is to increase access to grocery items to the members of the NYU SPS
student community experiencing food insecurity. It is stocked with non-
perishable food items including pasta, sauce, cereal, ready-to-eat meals,
soups, canned fruits and vegetables, and more.

Please read on to learn more about the pantry and our exciting lineup of
upcoming events.

Warmly,

Angie

Follow the Dean!

NYU SPS HIGHLIGHTS

In Case You Missed it…

On March 9, dean Angie Kamath hosted a special reception for NYU alumni,
parents, students, and friends in Los Angeles. Attendees heard updates about
New York University and the NYU School of Professional Studies, then met
three faculty members from Preston Robert Tisch Institute for Global Sport
(David Hollander), NYU SPS Human Capital Management (Anna Tavis), and
NYU SPS Center for Global Affairs (Christian Busch). They left the evening
with a free copy of one of their books and new connections in the NYU
community!

Center for Global Affairs associate dean Carolyn Kissane recently
participated on a panel titled “Fostering Energy Security Amid Shifting
Geopolitical Dynamics,” at the Global Security Forum in Doha, Qatar.

Division of Programs in Business adjunct professor Todd Cherches is the
featured guest on the newest Inside Personal Growth podcast episode,
where he discusses visual thinking.

Annelise Finegan, academic director of Translation & Interpreting, recently
had the privilege of joining Soeun Seo and Emily Jungmin Yoon to form the
judging panel for the Lucien Stryk Asian Translation Prize. Soeun, Emily, and
Annelise pored over translations of poetry from languages including Chinese,
Japanese, Korean, and Vietnamese to select a four-title shortlist and then
award the $6000 prize to Jae Kim's translation from the Korean of Cold
Candies by Lee Young-ju, an extraordinary selection of surreal prose-poems.

This week, Schack Institute, Studio by Tishman Speyer and Kohn Pedersen
Fox Associates (KPF) held a discussion focused on the many concepts of an
office and the important role inspiring spaces and community play in a post-
pandemic era. Associate dean Marc Norman and DPB Human Capital
Management adjunct instructor Melissa Fisher were on the panel with other
industry experts, and they shared their various perspectives at the intersection
between brokerage, capital markets, policy and design.

CGA clinical professor Jennifer Trahan was featured on Voice of America
(Ukraine) to talk about the ICC's charges against President Putin, which
represent a significant step for the ICC, for the rule of law, and for standing up
for truth against power.

NEW INITIATIVES

The Second TTRC Sustainable Travel and Tourism Seminar will host
conversations around Sustainability Monitoring and Evaluation (SME). The
rationale for deeper engagement with SME is clear – how can companies
implement sustainable practices and measure their effectiveness? What are
the current best-practices and viable measurement and evaluation techniques?
How can we identify the right evaluative tools for particular challenges? 

To this end, the TTRC opens a Call for Papers in the following thematic areas: 
● Histories, Philosophies, and Trajectories of Sustainability 
● Metrics, measurements, and reporting 
● Tools, practices, and case studies 
● Training, policies, and certifications
Deadline to submit is April 14, 2023

STAFF/FACULTY HIGHLIGHTS

Akim St.Omer was born,
raised, and currently resides in
Brooklyn. He has spent over
twenty years in various
educational institutions, from
charter and independent
schools to nonprofits. His work
has been at the intersection of
educational access and equity.
Most recently he was the
Director of DEIA at the Girl
Scouts of Greater New York. In
his current role as Program
Administrator, Student
Engagement at the Office of
Student Affairs at SPS his role
involves building out student

engagement opportunities for the student body. In his spare time, he is an avid
reader and podcast listener. Akim, being the oldest of eight, spends a lot of
time with his family as well as his friends. Akim is also a foodie who loves
finding new culinary experiences either domestically or in his travels abroad.
He’s excited to join the team and looks forward to being a part of the
community. 

EVENT HIGHLIGHTS

DPB Book Talk: The Five Practices of Highly
Resilient People
Thursday, March 30, 12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.
7 East 12th Street, Room 321 (Virtual Option Available)

In honor of Women's History Month, the Division of Programs in Business
(DPB) presents an Industry Connection Series event with Dr. Taryn Marie
Stejskal, Chief Resilience Officer (CRO) & Founder, Resilience Leadership
Institute (RLI) and author of 'The 5 Practices of Highly Resilient People: Why
Some Flourish When Others Fold'. We invite and welcome you to join Dr.
Stejskal for a special conversation as she will discuss her new book and show
us how to develop resilience practices in our own lives—not only women
leaders but as adults, as parents, and across organizations—in a manner that
allows us to be enhanced by our experiences, not diminished.

Leading Innovation for HR
Thursday, March 30, 4:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
20 West 43rd St. Room 421 (Virtual Option Available)

Focusing on the intersection of technology, HR, and project management, this
series explores the ways in which technology is transforming HR and
project management, and how organizations can leverage these
advancements to drive productivity and efficiency.

Participants have the opportunity to learn about the latest trends and best
practices in technology, HR, and project management, and to network with
professionals in the field.

CGA's Comprehensive Concentration Careers
Conference
Friday, March 31, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
Rosenthal Pavilion, Kimmel Center for University Life
60 Washington Square South, New York, NY

Join the Student Association for Global Affairs and the CGA community
for a day of creating connections! The CGA’s Comprehensive Concentration
Careers Conference provides a day of academic empowerment and
professional development to students who seek career direction and insights to
inspire and empower themselves toward achieving their career and life goals.

The idea is to organize an event that enables diverse organizations to connect
directly with the unparalleled pool of highly qualified candidates the CGA
boasts, exposing our students to what potential careers in their chosen fields
would resemble. Every student at NYU holds a unique track record of
leadership and expertise in various settings. Therefore, regardless of your
talent levels, this conference delivers an exceptional opportunity to engage
with, and seek advice from, industry professionals on varied career pursuits.

NYU SPS Global Village
Friday, March 31, 5:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
7 East 12th Street

Join us as we celebrate SPS’s diversity at the 9th annual Global Village 2023.
This is a fun, social event where SPS students not only share traditional foods,
but also their cultures, experiences, and backgrounds.

Experience tastes from around the world. Each $5 ticket purchased allows
you to sample five cuisines. The more tickets you get the more tastes you can
experience.

Taste the world in an evening at NYU SPS. 

This event is open to the NYU community.

Making New York Work for Everyone Action Plan
Tuesday, April 4, 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
The Penn Club, 30 West 44th St.

Dean Angie Kamath will participate in a panel discussion to make New York
City the best place to work and the roadmap for the city's future. The panel will
focus to address a wider range of interconnected challenges affecting all New
Yorkers, from transportation to housing and from public space to childcare.

Navigating the Tech Workspace
Thursday, April 6, 12:30 p.m. - 2:30 p.m.
20 West 43rd St. Room 421 (Virtual Option Available)

Join us for an exciting and engaging panel discussion as we explore the
dynamic and ever-evolving world of technology. Our expert panelists will dive
deep into the latest trends in the tech industry, including the most innovative AI
tools that are revolutionizing the way we work and interact with technology.

In addition, we'll also be discussing best practices for workplace
communication, which is critical for success in any industry, especially in the
tech space. Whether you're a seasoned tech professional or just starting out in
your career, you won't want to miss this opportunity to learn from the best and
brightest in the field.

Fireside Chat with Chef David Burke
Thursday, April 6, 2:30 p.m.
7 East 12th Street, Fifth Floor Lounge

Join us for a Fireside Chat with one of the best-known and most respected
chefs in American cuisine, chef David Burke, and adjunct instructor at the
Jonathan M. Tisch Center of Hospitality, Charles D. Dorn, CCM, who will
moderate the event.

NYU NEWS

NYU announced this week the 2023 Commencement speaker will be Sanna
Marin, the Prime Minister of Finland. Honorary Degree Recipients also include
the Nobel-winning chemist Carolyn Bertozzi, ABT principal dancer Misty
Copeland, and science education innovator and UMBC President Emeritus
Freeman A. Hrabowski.

NYU is conducting a self-study as part of its accreditation for the Middle States
Commission on Higher Education. All NYU students, faculty, staff, and alumni
are invited to answer two questions that will help the University reflect on
the present and look to the future.

Thursday, March 30 is NYU One Day, our 24-hour day of bringing dreams to
life for NYU students! Today, we can help to change the lives of our current
and future SPS students by ensuring they have the resources to prepare for
the Future of Work. In the spirit of One Day, please consider supporting SPS
through one of our three key areas of support:

Student relief: this need-based benefit will assist students with some of the
necessary costs of attending school in NYC, such as food gift cards or
Metrocards

Global field intensives and internships: supports students who are pursuing
their academic and professional interests globally, putting them at an
advantage in the job market

Scholarships and grants: based on financial need and academic, this helps
SPS undergraduate and graduate students assistance with funding their
education

OPPORTUNITIES TO ENGAGE

Join the Work Life office at one or more of their events this semester!
Topics include discussions on the menopause transition and getting the
healthcare support you deserve, the not-so-terrible twos, vaping and the
teenage brain, thoughtful conversations about aging and retirement, and
more. View the Work Life Events Calendar to see all upcoming events.

Are you following NYU SPS on social media? Find us at @NYUSPS on
Instagram and Twitter.

NYU SPS Replay Podcast:

Presenting to the world the stories of the community here at the NYU
School of Professional Studies. Join us every week for new inspirations
and exciting journeys through stories from our faculty, administration,
alumni, and students. #WeAreSPS

The NYU SPS Replay Podcast is produced by the students of the NYU
SPS Undergraduate and Graduate Student Council, with the support of
the NYU SPS Office of Student Life. You can listen on Apple
Podcasts and Spotify. 

Have you read our NYU Metaverse blog? Check out the newest entry
here.

KPIs

In an effort to increase transparency, we will be including our
monthly KPIs in our Dean's Remarks moving forward. A big thank you
to Alexandra Cazangiu and her team for creating this dashboard.

If you would like to submit an event to be featured in the SPS Dean's
Office Weekly Newsletter please fill out this form.

Stay up-to-date and connected with all of the important work and
programming the NYU Office of Global Inclusion, Diversity, and Strategic
Innovation is doing by signing up for their newsletter.

Vision 2025
VISION 2025 is our roadmap for how we will educate the workforce of
today and tomorrow. Undergirded by a commitment to innovation,
inclusion, diversity, belonging, equity, and access, VISION 2025 outlines
our dynamic approach to shaping the future of applied professional
education and lifelong learning.

Visit Vision 2025

Dean’s Remarks is produced by the NYU SPS Dean’s Office in collaboration
with the Office of Strategic Marketing and Communications. Please send
comments and ideas for stories with supporting materials
to SPSsocial@nyu.edu.

The editorial team receives many submissions, and it will be difficult to include
all. Please know that we appreciate your suggestions and will accommodate
as many as possible.
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